
 

                 Wednesday 2nd June 2021 
Dear Parents,  
 

As mentioned earlier, Melbourne will remain in lockdown until 11:59pm on Thursday 10 June 2021. As a result, 
Holy Eucharist School will remain closed until the lockdown is lifted.  
 

ONSTIE LEARNING: 
We will, however, continue to provide on-site supervision from 8:55am to 3:15pm only for students in the 
following categories:   

• Children where both parents and or carers are considered authorised workers as listed who cannot work 
from home, work for an essential provider and where no other supervision arrangements can be made: 

Ø Where there are two parents/carers, both must be essential workers, working outside the home 
in order for their children to be eligible for on-site provision. 

Ø For single parents/ carers, the essential worker must be working outside the home in order for 
their children to be eligible for on-site provision. 

 

• Vulnerable children, including: 
Ø children in out-of-home care 
Ø children deemed vulnerable by a government agency, funded family or family violence service, 

and assessed as requiring education and care outside the family home 
Ø children identified by a school or early childhood service as vulnerable, (including via referral 

from a government agency, or funded family or family violence service, homeless or youth justice 
service or mental health or other health service) 

 

If you are an essential worker and you absolutely require your children to attend school, please send me an 
email (Michael Bonnici) principal@hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au  
 

REMOTE LEARNING PACKS: 
Remote Learning Packs will be available on Friday.  We urge families to access these online through our school 
website and on Class Dojo.  However, the Remote Learning Packs will also be made available at school for 
those students who cannot access these online.  These packs will be placed in tubs outside the school office for 
easy access.  Before entering the front gate please ensure that you are wearing a facemask and that you 
sanitise your hands before picking up the packs from the tubs. 
 

ELECTONIC DEVICES: 
At this stage, ChromeBooks will only be given out to students in Grade 3 to Grade 6 on a ‘needs’ basis. That is, 
if students have already accessed online material this week, then they will not need to borrow a Chromebook. 
Ms Borg and Ms Faraj will be organising the ChromeBooks for pickup hopefully by Friday afternoon. We ask that 
our students take more care when using the ChromeBooks at home and that they return these at the end of 
remote learning.  During our last lockdown we had difficulty getting our Chromebooks back to school and 16 
were damaged.   
 

ATTENDANCE: 
Please ensure that your child logs in each day on ClassDojo or on Google Classroom/Meets.  The teachers will 
use this as a basis to mark student attendance each day.  If your child is unwell and is unable to complete the 
online learning, please notify the school office by calling 83120900. 
 

CLASS DOJO 
ClassDojo enables us to communicate with our families particularly during lockdown. Class Dojo also enables 
you to translate messages from the school as well as our newsletter in over 35 different languages. If you need 
assistance in accessing Class Dojo, please contact the office. 
 

If you require any further information or assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me via ClassDojo or via 
email. Alternatively, you can call the school on the number above. 
 

Please stay safe and God Bless. 
 
 
 
Michael Bonnici 
Principal 
principal@hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au  


